
BELLINGHAM MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER:  5TH FEBRUARY 2021 

                      
 

HEADTEACHER MESSAGE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
        

              

 

With only one week to go until half term, it’s difficult to comprehend that the first part of the Spring term is nearly 

over.  We are so impressed with our pupils’ commitment and enthusiasm towards their remote learning and have 

some lovely examples of work to share this week.  Earlier this week, we issued pupils with a questionnaire about 

how they’re finding remote learning so far to see if there’s anything we can improve.  Could we ask that parents 

encourage their child to complete this if they haven’t done so already as we’d like to ensure we have everyone’s 

views. 

Have a lovely weekend and stay safe, 

Lindsay Hamilton 
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Bubble breaks… 

KS2 practised their cardboard (and pipe-cleaner) engineering skills to create colourful, character 

desk buddies. 
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Remarkable Remote-Learning Round-up 

  

Staff are always impressed with the quality of work submitted by our pupils, as well as the effort 

which goes into it!  Here’s a snippet from this week. 

 

Year 6 were given 

the challenge of 

making a character 

from their current 

novel, Street Child, 

out of recycled 

materials.   

Well done to Lucy 

(left) and Isabel 

(right) who both 

made an incredible 

‘Jim’! 

 

Miss Taberham was thrilled with the effort Y8 had put into their research about author, Malorie 

Blackman, whose novel (Noughts & Crosses) they’re currently reading.  The level of detail and thought 

about organisation of text and presentation was fantastic.  Below you can see wonderful examples from 

Lucy, Elena, Emily and Katie. 
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The Workhouse 

As I stitch my sack, I look up to the sky. 

I dream of fresh air and then I sigh. 

When I close my eyes, I can see fresh flowers. 

When I open them up, I realize I'll be here for hours. 

Will we ever be happy, clean and free? 

Stay strong, be tough, wait and see! 
 

At lunch when I sit on the bench in the hall, 

I dream of dragons crashing through the walls. 

As my friends put down their mouldy, stale bread, 

The dragon swoops us up and out over his head. 

Will we ever be happy, clean and free? 

Stay strong, be tough, wait and see! 
 

At the end of the day as the clock strikes midnight. 

We go to our beds wishing on the starlight. 

Our dreams are quite simple, we do not ask for much, 

Just a safe place to live and our Mum's kind touch. 

Will we ever be happy, clean and free? 

Stay strong, be tough, wait and see! 

 

 

Dear Captain Smith, 

 

I am writing to you to express my anger and disappointment regarding my 

experiences so far on board HMS Titanic. 

 

Firstly, my champagne was both too cold and too fizzy. It made me hiccup, which was 

highly embarrassing, and I felt chilly all day long. HMS Titanic should be serving 

champagne to perfection. 

 

Furthermore, my steak at dinner last night was too thick and extremely tough. It was 
rather hard to chew and dislodged my gold filling. I was very disappointed to find 

there was no dentist on board to repair it immediately. I would expect Titanic to provide 

dentistry for first-class passengers, and at least a decent steak.  After luncheon, I 

went to take my afternoon dip, only to find the water in the pool was too salty, which 

irritated my skin.  The water in the pool on HMS Titanic should be checked daily to 

ensure it has the correct amount of salt. 

 

Finally, for now, the sofa in my lounge is too soft. I can feel the springs through the 
cushioning, which is extremely uncomfortable. This is not a first-class sofa, despite 

me paying for a first-class suite.  Please replace the sofa with one of higher quality by 

tomorrow. 

 

Yours sincerely, and in anticipation of improvements, 

Mrs Carstairs 

 

Y5 have looked at 

formal writing this week 

and have produced 

some fantastic letters 

of complaint, writing as 

a very dissatisfied ‘first-

class’ passenger on 

board Titanic.  

Here is a brilliant 

example written by 

William! 

Y6 created some very impressive poetry, inspired from their study of Wes McGee’s, ‘The Chimney 

Boy’s Story’.  Their poetry was based on the lives of children in Victorian workhouses.  Here’s a 

super example created by Lucy. 
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We’ve had some lovely examples of pupils ‘expressing themselves’ for 
Children’s Mental Health Week, which we will share in next week’s bulletin.   
Young Minds have some great resources and ‘top tips’ for parents too about 
how to support their children during lockdown.  All information can be 
accessed by clicking on the link below: 
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/supporting-your-child-during-
the-coronavirus-pandemic/ 
 
  

 

Tuesday 9th February is Safer Internet Day 2021.  This will 

be celebrated across the UK with the theme: An internet we 

trust: exploring reliability in the online world.  Pupils will be 

exploring this next week in their IT classrooms.  There are 

some excellent resources for parents too which can be 

accessed on their website: 

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2021 

 

 

Miss Read has launched our very own BMS Pancake Challenge!  How 

creative can you be? 

Challenge A - design and make a creative sweet or savoury pancake 

that uses at least two fruits or vegetables in its design. 

Challenge B - design and make a 3D pancake object or scene using 

either sweet or savoury pancakes. 

Entries must be submitted to the Food Tech classroom by 22nd 

February to be in with a chance of winning a prize. 

Marks will be awarded for creativity and imagination; structure and 

design; use of colour and pattern. 

Competition Time! 

The Great Outdoors! 

Looking for a ‘screen break’?  Here’s a couple of examples of some 

challenging family projects for the great outdoors! 

Build a bug hotel from the RSPB: 

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-a-home-in-

your-garden/garden-activities/build-a-bug-hotel/ 

Woodland Trust – Make a Bird Feeder: 

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-a-home-in-

your-garden/garden-activities/build-a-bug-hotel/ 
 

https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/supporting-your-child-during-the-coronavirus-pandemic/
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/supporting-your-child-during-the-coronavirus-pandemic/
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2021
https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-a-home-in-your-garden/garden-activities/build-a-bug-hotel/
https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-a-home-in-your-garden/garden-activities/build-a-bug-hotel/
https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-a-home-in-your-garden/garden-activities/build-a-bug-hotel/
https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-a-home-in-your-garden/garden-activities/build-a-bug-hotel/
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Discover the world of classical singing! 

A reminder about safeguarding… 

The NSPCC Helpline is always available on 0808 800 5000, if you have concerns for your 

own, or another child’s safety. If you feel that a child is in immediate danger, call the 

police on 999. 

Alternatively, if you would like to speak to someone in school, please do not hesitate to 

contact one of our designated safeguarding leads: Mr Ramshaw or Mrs Hamilton. 

 

Music Partnership North have a fantastic opportunity for anyone who wants to know 

more about classical singing.  They are hosting a FREE online workshop on 

Thursday 25th February from 4:30-6:00pm aimed at students in Year 7 and above.  

Find out what it takes to be a classical singer, with opera star Milan Siljanov, actor 

James Garnon and singers from Samling Academy. 

Pupils can learn about the wide range of skills that classical singers use to bring a 

performance alive; find out what life is like for a professional musician in a Q & A 

session; watch a world-class artist coaching young singers from the North East; 

explore how acting skills can enhance a musical performance in an interactive activity 

with Shakespearean actor James Garnon; and discover how young singers in the 

North East have benefitted from Samling Academy. 

To register for this free workshop, please contact David Francis on 07818 011722, or 

via email david.francis@northumberland.gov.uk 

 

Who knew…? 

Some lighthearted news to round off with…who knew BMS had a 

‘celebrity’ in its midst? 

Mrs Ingledew’s pet sheep, Hope, has clocked-up over half a million 

views on social media of her ‘turning the tables’ and chasing the 

family’s border collie, Mist! 

The hilarious footage shows 10-month old Hope chasing six-year-

old Mist across the lawn, leaping over flower beds and even 

cornering her around a climbing frame and swings!  Her antics are 

so famous, they even earned her a spot in national newspaper, The 

Daily Mail. 

If you’re one of the ‘few’ who haven’t yet seen it, it’s well worth a 

watch! The article and video can be seen here. 

 

 

 

mailto:david.francis@northumberland.gov.uk
https://www.dailymail.co.uk/femail/article-9213773/Rebel-sheep-thinks-shes-dog-chases-familys-border-collie-garden.html

